
January 19, 2021       Testimony by:  Malinda Weninger 
         1919 Tahoe Drive, Bismarck, ND 
58504 
Dear Members of the Human Services Committee: 
 
I am writing regarding HB1306. 
 
 
HB1306 – would establish an interim committee to study the interrelationship between sudden infant 
death syndrome, vaccines, and autism spectrum disorder in children. 
 

- I support this bill.  I believe there is so many interrelationships between vaccines and 
sudden infant death syndrome and autism and not mentiond is just different illness such as 
bacterial blood infections in infants and constant ear infections.  

- My own daughter who experienced illnesses and ear infections her entire growing up years 
and then finally a very bad reaction from the HPV vaccine – made me realize that she was 
having reactions her entire life – but I just didn’t realize it. 
 

- Many people that I know have had children die from Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (SIDS), 
ironically a week or two after a vaccination.  This correlation needs to be studied. 

 
- With a child that had a vaccine injury I have seen first hand the direct relationship.  
 

 
North Dakota needs to be a leader and not a follower and pass HB1306. 


